Safety Committee Meeting
May 25, 2010
1:00 pm
Present:

Martin DuBord
James Duddy
Bruce Farnham
Tim Flood
Wendy Corbin
Joel Javines
Nicole Boyer

The Safety Committee met and discussed the following action items:

· AEDs—Joel Javines followed up the request for additional funding with Sue Rearic for the AED to be installed at CC Theater, but has not received the final word. Bruce Farnham added that the CC Theather holds over 300 people, requiring an available AED. Joel will request another AED (GC Library) be added to the current request for funding. Martin DuBord told the committee that all AEDs on District campuses received new pads and a maintenance log was created to maintain them. To maintain the AED, a brief “check” includes making sure the pads aren’t expired, in good condition and verifying the green light on the AED is on and is working. Nicole added that a liaison list should be compiled so the departments have a contact person for AED maintenance. Tim Flood agreed and asked Martin for a complete list. Wendy Corbin asked about the AED contract for oversite. Joel reviewed it with Sue Rearic, but Javines replied that a decision was not yet made (i.e. Project Heartbeat medical overview plan). Wendy reminded the committee that the AED that was stored in the Custodial room near the GC Gym was not addressed. Martin added that during his walks, he notices the training room locked frequently, making the current AED inaccessible. The closest AED to the Gym, in this case, is Public Safety’s portable AEDs. The committee discussed that at one time, the AEDs were donated by certain groups. The future may include AED donations if requested, but the committee suggested a standardized model to be the only acceptable donation to ease maintenance and user-friendly applications. 

· Emergency Information—Tim Flood added that there is Emergency Information available at each classroom entrance that includes escape routes, emergency phone numbers and basic first aid. Flood asks if this information is listed in the GC Gym. 

· Safety Issues—Martin to conduct training for specific employee groups due to a rise in safety issues. Some include ladder safety and air quality. Wendy added that hourly employee injury reports are increasing. Flood suggested creating a toolbox-training for Instructional Media Services. Martin said that certain trainings are to be conducted by professionals, but others can be made by a supervisor. Martin also included information about Safety Trainings, newly available from OSHA, in June in which Bruce Farnham and James Duddy will gather employees. Wendy suggested creating a District-wide mandate on some training instead of having supervisor request it. Respirator fit test trainings were also discussed. A voluntary fit testing does not require a medical evaluation. 

· Misc—Evacutrack chairs are being installed and Bruce will do a walk-through. Joel Javines will check with Sal Espiritu for Cuyamaca and has already checked with Tim Flood for Grossmont to communicate about the new chairs. 

Any questions regarding the above topics, or to include additional agenda items for the next meeting should be routed to Martin DuBord.

The meeting was adjourned 10:55 am.  
